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Active Minds Changing Lives 

Graduate Admissions Committee 

Master of Environmental Studies Program 

Evergreen State College 

 

March 7, 2025 

 

Dear Committee Members, 

 

It is my pleasure to be writing this letter in support of Lily Storbeck’s application for the Master of Environmental 

Studies (MES) program at the Evergreen State College (TESC). As a Greener myself (’96) I am well aware of the 

interdisciplinary and experiential potential that Evergreen programs offer. As the Sustainability Pathways Director 

in the College of the Environment at Western, I have had the benefit of working with Lily while she completed an 

intensive 11-week fellowship in the Methow Valley during the Summer of 2023. Based on Lily’s 

accomplishments in her combined professional practicum with the City of Okanogan Planning Department and 

the Methow Salmon Recovery Foundation, and her performance in the Sustainability Planning Studio course, I 

offer my strongest recommendation for Lily in your MES program.  

 

Lily is highly motivated, capable of managing complex projects, and holds herself and her work to very high 

standards. During her Sustainability Pathways fellowship, she applied her GIS skills to produce a tree plan for the 

City of Okanogan, and simultaneously applied her urban planning skills to help advance a project proposal for the 

Methow Salmon Recovery Foundation. Both projects required navigating multiple partners, extensive 

independent work, and assessing how to produce proposals to meet dynamic project goals and needs. This also 

required time and project management skills, which she further developed in her collaborative group project for 

the Sustainability Planning Studio course. This course essentially offers students the opportunity to develop 

project management skills on needed community projects sponsored by local organizations. As part of an 

interdisciplinary team, Lily’s group researched models of seed libraries from around the United States to make 

recommendations to a local library for a seed library model that could meet their criteria for the local context and 

community needs. Essentially performing like sustainability project consultants, Lily’s team delivered a well 

refined report and presentation that has resulted in the manifestation of a seed library available to Methow Valley 

residents in the Twisp Public Library today. 

 

At the core of our learning goals in the Sustainability Pathways program is supporting students in developing and 

applying systems thinking skills to address complex sustainability challenges. I found Lily to not only excel in 

critical analysis, and professional communication and writing, but she has a drive for collaborative work that I am 

confident she will leverage in her intended research in environmental and agricultural policy. Altogether, I give 

Lily my highest recommendation for participation in the MES program. Lily has the academic talent and 

demonstrated experience to not only succeed in a graduate program, but to also contribute positively to a broader 

cohort of graduate students. Thank you in advance for your careful consideration of Lily’s application. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Joshua Porter, Sustainability Pathways Director 

College of the Environment 

Western Washington University 

 


